From: Margaret Williams Sent: 17 March 2017 10:07

To: Day, Peter - E&E

Subject: Mineral and waste local plans. Bampton.

Dear Sir

I have lived in Bampton for 17 years and I am amazed that gravel extraction would be contemplated, let alone allowed, in the surrounding area. There are just so many reasons why this should be avoided not least of which is the flood risk in our area which is very high, and as I understand it gravel extraction could exacerbate the problem. Another very obvious reason for vetoing these plans are the extremely old and narrow bridges, sharp bends and winding, pot holed roads. The Council cannot cope with the road damage as it is without bringing heavy vehicles through as well.

I most strongly oppose these plans and feel the whole area, both commercially and privately could be badly affected if gravel extraction goes ahead.

Yours faithfully

Margaret Williams